
 

Croydon Camera Club Newsletter – 31 May 2020 

Club Matters 

For Chairman’s Evening, Norman Smith gave us an insight into the history of street photography 

illustrated by the work of the greats.  He then showed us his own images, which bore comparison, 

and talked about his own methods and approach.  My thanks go to Norman for an enjoyable and 

informative evening. 

The switch to virtual meetings when lockdown was introduced has entailed a lot of unanticipated 

work.  Quite apart from the challenge of setting up and running virtual meetings, it was not possible 

to continue with much of the existing programme.  Mike West has been busy rearranging the 

schedule, a revised copy of which accompanies this newsletter.  We all appreciate your efforts on 

our behalf, Mike. 

Club Matters 

Image Critique – 3 June 2020 

We welcome David Eastley to the club for the second of our online image critique evenings which 

have replaced the print competitions. 

Sports Photography – 10 June 2020 

With guest speaker Steve Williams, featuring sports from athletics to wrestling. 

Post Processing – 17 June 2020 

While many people still use Lightroom or Photoshop, Frank has moved on since Adobe’s change to 

charging for its software via subscription.  He will be showing us his new post capture processing 

workflow.  If you have an image which you would like to see Frank process, let me know and we will 

make arrangements to send it to him. 

DPI of the Year – 24 June 2020 

Entries are now open for our DPI of the Year competition for the Mees Trophy.  Unlike many of our 

contests, this is an occasion when we are definitely looking for work which has been in competition 

previously.  Eligible images are those which were entered into this season’s regular DPI rounds.  

PhotoEntry will display these and allow you to choose up to three.  The judge will be Rosemary 

Wilman Hon.FRPS. 

Links for PhotoEntry and Instructions 

https://compent.photoentry.uk/compent/ 

http://croydoncameraclub.org.uk/WebSiteArchive/PhotoEntryGuidance.pdf 
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